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Friday 5 March 2021

Dear Parents,
HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER

We are very much looking forward to welcoming the children back to school and have lots of exciting activities
planned for them.

| would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all of your support during this lockdown. Thank you to the
parents who have been at home supporting the children being home schooled, and to our parents who are critical
workers playing their part during the pandemic. We have demonstrated a true partnership in co-educating the
children and | know that together we have done our very best.

Our aim has been to ensure that the children have continued to receive the highest quality of education possible,
whilst being sensitive to the challenging circumstances at home and within our wider community.

The St Vincent community has shown itself to be extraordinarily committed and resilient in the face of
unprecedented and unpredictable challenges, and again, its capacity for innovation has been remarkable. We
know that even though we have faced many challenges during this time, there will also be some gains. We will
build on these gains in the recovery of the pandemic.

| would also like to thank the children, staff and governors for their outstanding commitment to the school and
acknowledge the lengths we have all gone to at this time.

Please be assured that the St Vincent community is as safe as it can possibly be. Our risk assessment control
measures are well established and the children are aware of the measures in place. The teachers have been
reminding the children of the measures before they return. The updated risk assessment is on the website and
can be found on this link: Risk Assessment. Please also see the attached Return to School letter from Trafford
Council

The staff continue to have lateral flow tests twice a week and wear face coverings in school. As we move through
the roadmap out of lockdown, these measures will be reviewed, whilst always putting the safety of the St Vincent
community first. Please also see the attached Return to School letter from Trafford Council

As part of our welcome back activities, we will focus on rebuilding relationships. We have planned special wellbeing
activities, taking time to learn about the five ways to wellbeing. We have also planned team-building activities for
each class bubble and PE lessons will include working collaboratively.

We are looking forward to seeing all of the great work the children have been completing at home and we ask that
the children bring their home learning books back to school with them on 8 March.
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http://stvincents.trafford.sch.uk/uploads/120/files/Covid%20RA%20March%2021%20v12%20reopening.pdf




